










Circular No. 65        May, 1962. 

   TASMANIAN FIELD NATURALISTS’ CLUB 

 

THE NEXT GENERAL MEETING of the Club will be held on Thursday, 21st, June 21st at 

3p.m. in the Royal Society Room, Tasmanian Museum, Argyle Street. Mr. John Chick will 

show the coloured slides and speak on the Caverneering Club’s outings. 

 

FIELD OUTINGS: On Saturday, 26th May, the excursion will be to National Park. Prince of 

Wales Theatre at 9 a.m. Members please make your car available, as the success of 

the trip will depend on the transport. 

         On Saturday, 16th June, Mr Hewer will lead a walk to Rocky Whelan’s 

Cave. Catch 10.02 a.m. bus to Dynnyrne from Franklin Square. Bring a torch. 

 

NATIVE PLANTS:   Mr R.M. Smith has again invited Club members to take up to 40 of  

his young native plants which he propagates for his own pleasure. He makes no charge 

for these but he likes to hear occasionally of their progress. If you are interested, 

please phone Mr Smith at 128 Mt Nelson Road where he is usually at home at the week- 

end. It would help if you could supply him with used cans in which he can propagate 

the plants. Phone 52168. 

 

OBSERVATIONS FROM S.S. PATRIS:  In a letter to Mrs Elliott, Miss Della Mosey writes: 

…………………………………………. Not far from Suez as we went through the Canal, I  

saw egrets in two irrigated gardens on the Nile side.. and amongst the sand dunes 

there were curlew and many waders, great flocks of them; and as we disturbed them, 

they flew in great flocks, weaving to and fro, disappearing against the background 

in one moment, then as they turned, the dark backs brought them clearly into view again. A 

thrilling sight. Gulls, terns, fork-tailed kites. 

    The first tremendous thrill was the sight of the 3000ft, snow-

covered mountains of Crete…they seemed to hang above the sea and above some near 

headlands, the distant shore being lost beneath the horizon; then the other  

lovely islands in the Aegean Sea, then Piraeus and Athens…Oh, the glories 

of Athens! 

 

BIRD NOTES FROM MR H. BOSS-WALKER:  The usual bird visitors at St. Chad were 

alarmed in February by an unusual visitor to their garden. this was identified 

by its colour and actions – backed up by the reaction of the honeyeaters – as a  

White Goshawk. This is said to be a fixed albino form of the Grey Goshawk of the  

mainland states, and it was interesting to find one so near to Hobart. 

 

 

Hon. Treas, Mr John Lewis   Hon. Sec. Mrs. Clare Boden, 

          Box 880J, GPO         3 Thomas Street, 

          HOBART.                    BELLERIVE. 

 

                       Phone …. 4 1877 









 

 
CIRCULAR No 69.   SEPTEMBER, 1962. 

 

TASMANIAN FIELD NATURALISTS’ CLUB 

 

The next General Meeting of the Club will be held on 

Thursday, October 18th., at 8 p.m. in the Royal Society Room, 

Tasmanian Museum, Argyle St.  

 

FIELD OUTINGS:  On September 29th., meet outside the  

Prince of Wales Theatre at 9.30 a.m. Mr Len Wall will lead a trip  

by private car, to Pittwater. 

 

On October 13th., outing to Mortimer Bay. 

Meeting place – Prince of Wales Theatre at 9.30 a.m.; private  

transport. Leader – Mr Hurburgh. 

 

CLUB BADGES: can now be purchased from Mr. H. F. Sargison,  

21 Elizabeth Street, Hobart. 

 

SPRING SONG:  As I sit editing this news sheet I listen to the 

sweet music of the birds in the trees outside. 

Isaac Walton wrote of them: 

“Word, what music hast Thou provided for the  

Saints in Heaven when Thou affordest bad men such music on earth.” 
 

 

Hon. Treasurer     Hon. Secretary 

 

Mr John Lewis     Mrs. C. Boden 

Box 880 J, G.P.O.    3 Thomas Street 

Hobart.      Bellerive. 

Phone 4 1877 
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